
 

 

September 18,  2017 

 

MAYOR’S STATEMENT 

SUBJECT:  CROSS LIGHTING NOT ENDORSED  

The Albany City Council was dismayed to learn that in a departure from historical 
practice, the cross on Albany Hill was lit by the Albany Lions Club on Monday, 
September 11.  Flags on city buildings and parks were flown at ½ staff on that day 
which is an appropriate, non-denominational civic remembrance of that terrible 
and tragic day. I am sure many Albany residents paused during the day for 
personal reflection. 

I want to reiterate that the neither City Council nor the City of Albany endorses in 
any way the lighting of the cross for any occasion, religious or nationalistic, or 
supports its continued presence on public property 

We have been notified that the Lions Club filed suit in federal court on September 11 

against the City of Albany and several employees and council members individually.  This 

civil action seeks damages and injunctive relief for deprivation of due process, equal 

protection, interference with the right of free speech, and interference with the free 

exercise of religion.  The City will respond to the Lions Club's claims through the judicial 

process. 

We appreciate the input and support received to date from the public and 
encourage you to continue respectfully sharing your concerns with the Lions Club 
as well as the City Council.   

 

Peggy McQuaid  

Mayor 

 


